
Match v Buckinghamshire at Edgbaston Golf Club on 26th July 2017 
 
At one point it looked like we were in for another soaking as we gathered at Edgbaston Golf Club 
for our match against Buckinghamshire, but the clouds parted and we were treated to warm 
sunshine. 
 
Edgbaston was superb venue and Chairman Peter Smith was the perfect host. In fact everything 
was first class, the golf course, the service and the organizaDon. 
 
My personal thanks go to Assistant Secretary Sally and all the Edgbaston team for making the 
Match Secretary’s job so easy. 
 
Thanks are also due to Roger Dancey who started us off on a day that impressed the Past Captains 
of Buckinghamshire. 
 
ALer amusing speeches from the two captains, the result was announced: 5½ to 2½ in 
Warwickshire’s favour. The day was complete.  
 


